
 
 Please address all correspondence to the General Manager, P O Box 115 Narromine NSW 2821 

T: 02 6889 9999 F: 02 6889 9998 E: mail@narromine.nsw.gov.au W: www.narromine.nsw.gov.au 
Office Address: 124 Dandaloo Street Narromine NSW 2821 

ABN 99 352 328 405 

 

 
COUNCIL COLUMN – WEDNESDAY 23 APRIL 2025 

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING 
 
The next Ordinary Council meeting will be held on Wednesday 14 May 2025 at Council 
Chambers commencing at 5.30 pm.  

 
PUBLIC NOTICE – NORTHERN DRAINAGE STORMWATER PIPE 

Narromine Shire Council would like to advise the community that construction works 
have commenced to improve the stormwater pipeline system. These works are 
essential to enhance drainage and mitigate potential flooding during heavy rain. 
Council asks residents to take note of any traffic management measures in place and 
exercise caution when travelling through the area. The project is expected to be 
delivered over a six-month period with completion by 30th June 2025, weather 
permitting. There will be various intermittent road closures during this time with detours 
and traffic management in place throughout different stages of the project. 
For further inquiries, please contact Narromine Shire Council via email 
mail@narromine.nsw.gov.au or call 6889 9999. 

 
ROAD CLOSURES and ROAD SAFETY 

All road updates, traveller information and personalised alerts for all NSW roads including 
Narromine Shire Council’s roads please visit www.livetraffic.com/ 
Up to date road closures and information is available 24/7 on livetraffic.com or by 
phoning council or via social media channels. Motorists are reminded to proceed with 
caution on all roads. For any further information about Narromine Shire Council’s roads 
go to www.narromine.nsw.gov.au/residents/road-conditions 
 

HAVE YOUR SAY – MODERNISATION OF TARC SYPHON PROJECT 
The NSW Government is seeking community feedback on the Modernisation of the 
Trangie Agricultural Research Centre (TARC) Syphon project proposal under the Resilient 
Rivers Water Infrastructure Program. Make an online submission to have you say on the 
proposal.  Submissions close on Monday 28 April at 5 pm Visit: 
https://water.dpie.nsw.gov.au/news/have-your-say-on-the-trangie-nevertire-syphon-
project 

DRIVE SAFELY THROUGH ROADWORKS 
With multiple road improvement projects currently underway across the Shire, Council 
urges all motorists to exercise caution when approaching and driving through roadwork 
zones. Please reduce your speed, remain alert for hazards, and be prepared to stop 
when required. It is essential to follow all signage, adhere to the designated speed limits, 
and comply with directions from traffic controllers. The safety of both drivers and road 
workers depends on responsible and attentive driving.  
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PUBLIC NOTICE - SAVING WATER 
 Narromine Shire Council thanks residents to continue their excellent water conservation   
habits. As dry weather continues, Council reminds residents not to water lawns and 
gardens during the heat of the day. For further information about water saving tips 
please visit Council’s website. 
 

REGISTER AND MICROCHIP YOUR PET 
There are legal requirements to microchip your pets by a certain age, but did you know 
you also have to register your pets? Registering your pets can give you the ability to 
assign and update your pets’ details if you move addresses, change contact details or 
in the case of a change of ownership. Working dogs do need to be microchipped and 
registered, though registration is at no charge. Find out more about keeping your best 
mate safe by visiting: www.petregistry.olg.nsw.gov.au/owners/microchipping  
 

ANZAC DAY 2025 IN THE NARROMINE REGION 
ANZAC Day services will be held throughout the Narromine Shire on Friday 25 April 2025. 
NARROMINE 
5:45am – Dawn Service at the Narromine Cenotaph, followed by breakfast at the 
Narromine United Services Memorial Club (USMC). 
9:30am – Commonwealth War Graves Ceremony at Narromine Cemetery. 
11:00am – ANZAC Day Service at the Narromine Cenotaph. The march for this service 
will assemble at 10:30am at the Narromine USMC. 
TRANGIE 
5:45am – Dawn Service at the Trangie Memorial Hall, followed by breakfast at the 
Trangie USMC. 
10:30am – ANZAC Day Service at the Trangie Memorial Hall. 
Please note that temporary road closures may be in place to facilitate services. 
Community members attending services are encouraged to bring a chair, water and 
sun protection. 
 

WHAT’S COMING UP IN THE NARROMINE REGION 
25 April 2025 ANZAC Day - Ceremonies are held in Narromine and Trangie  
14 May 2025 - Western NSW LHD, Women’s Health Clinic Narromine Health Service to 
make an appointment call 6889 9600 
17 May 2025 - Royal Far West Ride for Country Kids - finish line at Rotary Park, Narromine 
Saturday, 17 April 2025 at 2:00 pm 
 
Narromine & Trangie Libraries have activities for everyone throughout the year, don’t 
forget to find out what’s going on in your local library by visiting:  
https://www.mrl.nsw.gov.au/ 
 
For a full calendar of what’s on in the Narromine Region make sure to visit 
https://narromineregion.com.au/calendar 
 
 
Jane Redden 
General Manager 
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